S O U T H  W O O T T O N  P A R I S H  C O U N C I L

Minutes of an Assets Committee Meeting held at 7pm on 
Wednesday, 1st June 2011 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
1.  To Elect a Chairman for the Ensuing Year:  Mr Narborough asked for nominations for Chairman for the ensuing year.    Mrs Gotts proposed that Mr Narborough continue in his role as Chairman, this was seconded by Mr Williamson and unanimously agreed.  There being no other nominations, Mr Narborough was duly elected.

2.  To Elect a representative onto the Policy Committee:  Mrs Gotts proposed that Mrs Albinson be elected onto the Policy Committee; this was seconded by Mr Gerrard and unanimously agreed. Ms Scott wished to elect Mr Narborough, however it was explained that as Mr Narborough had been elected as Chairman of the Assets Committee he would automatically serve on the Policy Committee. 
3.  Present:  Mr M Narborough (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mr D J Steward-Brown, Ms D Scott, Mrs D Gotts, Mr D Gerrard, Mr R Williamson, Mrs M Albinson and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).  
     Apologies:  Rev D Tate, Mr H Hofmeister and Mrs T L Cornwell (Clerk) 
4.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting on 2nd March 2011:  Mr Price     proposed that the minutes were a correct record; this was seconded by Ms Scott and unanimously agreed.
5.  To record declarations of any Interests, personal or prejudicial: None 
6.  To receive questions from the Public:  none present.
7.  To discuss matters in relation to:

Parish Office: Mrs Albinson referred to the report she had produced regarding the possibility of having Solar Panels installed onto the Parish Office roof. Concerns were raised that further information would need to be sought before any decisions could be made. After lengthy discussion it was agreed that Mrs Albinson together with Mr Gerrard would collect all the facts, provide three quotes and fully investigate the implications and provide a report in time for the next Finance Committee meeting to be held on 6th July 2011.  Mr Narborough suggested that the Electricity Bills for the Parish Office which had been paid during the past year should also be looked at to find out current costs. 

Mr Narborough referred to the Barriers at the Parish Office and stated that many of the bricks on the front path of the building had become loose and may prove to be dangerous. Mr Narborough explained that two quotes had been obtained to rectify the problem, one from Dave Farr Builders for £240 to rebuild the brickwork course, using the original bricks.
The second quote was from B&B Engineering Ltd for £719.27 to install a lower handrail to the existing barrier. After discussion Mr Narborough suggested that he would contact the original builder, Mr John D’Aloia to seek advice and hoped that out of pride Mr D’Aloia may rectify the problem. All members were happy with the suggestion.
Allotments:  Mr Narborough said that along with himself, Mrs Cornwell and Mrs Kirby had carried out an inspection of the Allotments; he said that the majority of plots were in good order; however 5 letters had been issued to tenants to request a general tidy up.   
Mr Narborough advised members that a letter had been received from the Chairman of the Allotments Club regarding the request for a shed at the Allotment Gardens. Whilst the Parish Council had agreed to fund the purchase of a shed, the Allotments Club had decided that the shed was no longer required.

Ms Scott commented that she would like to see a sign at the entrance of the Allotments stating that the area was South Wootton Parish Council Allotments. Mr Narborough said that the general feeling from tenants in the past was that the area should not be advertised.

Ms Scott referred to the Parish Assembly and the question raised about the possibility of acquiring more land for Allotments.  Mrs Kirby informed members that at present there are 52 people on the waiting list. Questions were asked if the current tenants are South Wootton residents. Mrs Kirby confirmed that not all tenants are from South Wootton. Mr Price advised members that in the 1851 Enclosure Act the land was given to South Wootton for the working poor of the Parish. Mr Narborough stated that he felt the Allotments should be purely for South Wootton Parishioners and all other members strongly agreed. Mrs Kirby said that she would provide a list to show how many of the 109 plots are tenanted by South Wootton residents and a list of how many South Wootton residents are currently on the waiting list.
Mr Narborough spoke briefly about the fence at the Burghley Road side and said that people were getting through it. Mr Narborough felt that perhaps extra fencing and hedging would be needed in due course. It was also said that with ASDA moving into the Rainbow site, it may be a good time to inspect the boundary hedge at that side and contact ASDA regarding any problems.
Concerns were raised that the newly planted whips had been strimmed on both sides; Mr Price stated that Ken the Parish Handyman should be made aware that he must not strim the whips.
Finally it was suggested that with the purchase of the shed no longer going ahead, some of the £1300 in the Kitty could be spent updating further Water Tanks. Mr Narborough said that this could be discussed in the future.
Village Hall:  Mr Narborough confirmed that Mr Kevin Covell from Covell Construction Ltd had carried out an inspection on the dip in the tarmac outside the Village Hall. Mrs Kirby read out the letter received from Mr Covell providing the exact specification and their quote for the works for £3,200.00 plus VAT. Mr Price commented that it would be a project for next year and that it would need to be put into the Budget.

Mr Narborough referred to a request from the Caretaker who had pointed out that at a recent function there was a shortage of 20 of the new banquet style chairs and some of the old chairs had to be used. Mrs Kirby informed members that she had spoken to Office Wise who had stated that the recently purchased blue chairs are now discontinued and that only red ones are available at a cost of £24.50 plus VAT. After further enquiries it was thought that Office Wise may be able to provide a similar blue chair in 5 to 6 weeks. Mrs Kirby confirmed that she would keep in touch with Office Wise to see if similar blue chairs become available. 

Mr Narborough confirmed that the Village Hall Bookings are continuing to do very well.

The Green:  Mr Narborough advised members that Mr Hofmeister had reported that the bridge onto The Green from The Swan Public House was in need of repair. Mr Narborough felt that David the Parish Handyman would be able to repair the bridge with a 6ft Telegraph pole and some bark chippings. Mrs Kirby confirmed that she would ask David to carry out the work.

A discussion took place regarding placing wooden posts at the Pond Turning Area. It was said that cars had been parking badly and that the grass had been churned up. Mr Williamson suggested that a sign could be placed requesting people not to drive onto the grass. Mr Steward-Brown said that a physical barrier would be required as signs unfortunately do not work. Mr Gerrard suggested the use of large rocks; however Ms Scott felt that they could possibly damage cars and may not be in keeping with the area. Mr Narborough stated that in the past the residents who live on The Green had not wanted posts siting in the area. It was agreed to monitor the situation over the next few months.
Mr Narborough said that at the last Full Parish Council Meeting Rev Tate had proposed that the footpath across The Green should be extended. Mr Narborough reported that three quotes had been received all for the same specification. Garrod Groundworks Ltd had provided a quote for £8,850.00 plus VAT, Norse Commercial Services had provided a quote for £13,470.00 plus VAT and Supreme Surfacing Limited had provided a quote for £8,250.00 plus VAT. Ms Scott enquired whether the wooden posts would continue to run along the road edge, it was confirmed that they would. Ms Scott asked about the lamp post which is positioned half way across the common and asked if it would need to be moved. Mr Narborough said that the lamp post would not be moved as it has been there for many years and would prove costly to move. Ms Scott finally asked where the footpath would finish; Mr Narborough confirmed that the quote is for 80 metres of path which would run up to the driveway to the Schumans property. Mr Gerrard asked if pedestrians would then be abandoned at that point. It was stated that South Wootton Parish Council owns The Green and gives people permission to cross it. It was said that the crossing could not run any further up and comments were made that the road near to Appledore Close is quite wide and easily accommodates both cars and pedestrians.
Mr Narborough said that the quote received from Supreme Surfacing Limited was a good price and proposed that the Parish Council accept their quote of £8,250.00 plus VAT to complete the works, this was seconded by Mr Gerrard and unanimously agreed. 
St Mary’s Churchyard:  Mrs Kirby spoke about the request from South Wootton in Bloom for a Composting Area at the Churchyard. Mr Price suggested that a Composting Area would perhaps be better sited at the Parish Office. Mr Price advised that recently 24 bags of garden rubbish had been cleared from the Sensory Garden.  Mr Narborough felt that in order to discuss the matter further the request would need to be Minuted within the South Wootton in Bloom Meeting Minutes, providing exact details of what is required,  the site and the reason for the request. It was agreed to return the matter to South Wootton in Bloom to provide further information.

Mr Narborough was pleased to report that the War Memorial is now complete and is looking good. 
Cemetery:  Mrs Kirby explained that a letter had been received from Ms Jayne Kemp whose mother had recently died and is buried in the Cemetery. Ms Kemp would like to purchase a Memorial Bench to be located on the north side of the Cemetery.  Mrs Kirby explained that there is a space available for a bench and should this bench be agreed, the Cemetery would then be full.
Questions were raised regarding the exact siting of the benches and it was agreed to have a site meeting within the Cemetery at the end of the evenings meeting. (After which the site was agreed). Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council accept the request from Ms Kemp to place a Memorial Bench in the Cemetery in memory of her late mother, this was seconded by Mr Price with all in favour. 
Wootton Park: Mr Narborough advised members that the new items of play equipment are currently being installed onto Wootton Park; Mr Narborough explained that apart from one or two items which are not quite finished, the installation is almost complete.
Ms Scott commented that the existing Car Park provides little space to park and felt that if the area was cleared it could be transformed into one huge space. Mr Narborough agreed that the existing Car Parking Area is a problem and certainly needs to be looked into.
Finally, Mr Williamson explained that at a recent visit to Wootton Park, some young boys were playing football and were kicking the ball against the Pavillion wall. After talking to the boys, Mr Williamson felt that a permanent goal could be situated on Wootton Park to enable the boys to play a better game. Both Ms Scott and Mr Narborough said that the matter had been discussed before. Mr Narborough said that he would raise the matter again at the next Wootton Park meeting.

Parish Plan: Mr Narborough referred members to the Parish Plan and proceeded to discuss Key Areas 2, 5, 9 and 10. All amendments and additions were noted.  
Ms Scott enquired about the footpaths within the Parish and felt that there should be a clear understanding of who trims which footpaths. Ms Scott suggested liaising with North Wootton Parish Council as they are doing a good job. Mrs Kirby said that she would look into the matter and report back at the next meeting

There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.40pm.

7th September 2011 

                                                                                                                 Chairman
